
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ryan C. Bagent        Trustee Donald L. Glover          Trustee Kenneth E. Hall            Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

November 30, 2015 - 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Ryan Bagent, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Bagent, the following 

Eden Township personnel were present; Trustee Don Glover and Trustee Ken Hall. Fiscal 

Officer Steve Little and Road Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker were not present. Several 

township residents, including the Sniders, the Hahns, Robin McKee, Harry Farley and a 

Blacksnake Road resident named Brian. Mary Ann Township representatives Les Wolfe and 

Captain Randy Miner were also present. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report 

and; fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given to the trustees. Don Glover 

moved to waive the reading of the minutes Ken Hall seconded the motion all voted in favor, and 

minutes were filed for the permanent record.  

 

Public Participation:    

Tammy Hahn requested minutes of previous meetings and a list was given the trustees. Tammy 

also reported again the hill on Camp Ohio Road was wash boarded and rough. Harry Farley 

informed the board that Jeff Bremmer had road grader experience. Brian asked about rough road 

signs and the trustees responded they would get prices from the county. It was also reported the 

county load reduction sign was moved at Blacksnake Road and Martinsburg Road. 

 

Old Business:  

It was reported the brakes had locked up on the Sterling and that the serpentine belt was being 

worked on in Mansfield, Ohio. After some discussion Don Glover made a motion to approve and 

accept the proposed three (3) year contract with Waste Management for residential trash removal 

in Eden Township. Ken Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor.  

 

New Business: 

Mary Ann Township representatives were present to discuss the fire contract between Eden and 

Mary Ann Townships. The current contract was for $32,500 and they wanted a $10,000 increase 

to $42,500 and they would agree to a two year contract (2016 & 2017) at that price. The Mary 

An representative agreed to go back to their trustees with that proposal and they would get back 

to the Eden Township Board with their response. 

 

The trustees agreed unanimously to set the Annual Eden Township Organizational Meeting for 

January 4, 2016 @ 8:00p.m. in the Eden Community Center. 

 

Road Report:  

There was none. 

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid.  

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all Trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


